The Parish of the Holy Cross

95 Nichols Road + Nesconset, NY 11767 + 631.265.2200 + www.pothc.org + www.facebook.com/pothcnesconset

LET ALL BE WELCOMED AS CHRIST!



Come and pray with us!

Fourth Sunday of Easter - April 22, 2018

VISION STATEMENT: Holy Cross is a vibrant Catholic community striving to maintain a spirit of welcome to all, serving as a guiding beacon to nourish and sustain prayer, work and play.

WE CELEBRATE EUCHARIST

Monday—Thursday: 9:00 A.M. (Chapel) Saturday: 5:00 P.M.

Sunday: 8:00 A.M. + 9:30 A.M. + 11:30 A.M.

WE CELEBRATE RECONCILIATION

Saturday: 3:45 P.M.—4:30 P.M. or call Father Michael for an appointment.

WE CELEBRATE BAPTISM

Baptisms are generally celebrated twice each month at 1 P.M. Please contact the Parish Office for more information.

WE CELEBRATE WEDDINGS

Couples should contact the Parish Office at least six months in advance of the proposed wedding date.

We are here for you!

631.265.2200 + Fax 631.265.2229 + pothc@optonline.net Parish Office Hours: Monday - Friday 9:00 AM - 4:00 PM (closed 12:15-1:00 PM)

PASTORAL TEAM

Rev. Michael F. Holzmann Pastor

Ms. Kathleen Reid
Director of Religious Education

Mrs. Mary Anne Mc Culloch Ms. Patricia Gyscek Co-Coordinators of Parish Outreach

Mrs. Judith Pickel Pastoral Associate

Deacon Ralph Rivera Pastoral Minister

Mrs. Elizabeth Shea Business Manager

Mr. Brian Reich Director of Music Ministry

Mr. Salvatore Finocchiaro Coordinator of Youth Ministries

PASTORAL STAFF

Mrs. Jane Wirth Parish Secretary

Dr. Vincent Mazurek Music Minister Mrs. Mary Pannone Religious Education Secretary (hcreled@optonline.net)

Mrs. Barbara Shipman P/T Asst. to the Pastor

Mr. Gerald Farrell Mr. Vincent Matula Custodians

Mrs. Mary Inghilterra Weekend Sacristan

Celebrants for Next Weekend's Masses



April 28th/29th

5:00 PM Fr. Michael 8:00 AM Fr. Michael 9:30 AM Fr. Kenan Peters

11:30 AM Fr. Michael

Remembering Our Sick

Please pray for the sick of our parish, their

families and caregivers:

Names will be listed for 4 weeks. Please let us know

Jean-Marie Malley

Edward Newman

if you would like continued prayers.

Mass Intentions Schedule



Week of April 22nd, 9AM Mass

Mon. Thomas & Theresa Kempf (living)

Tue. Gemma & Carmine Cusano

Wed. Victor Lamarque **Thu.** Adrienne Reilly

Saturday, April 28th, 5 PM Mass

Jane Daly, Nancy O'Neil, Denise Cicione, Stanley Czwartacki, Lt. William Wanser

Sunday, April 29th, Fifth Sunday of Easter

8:00 AM Antonio Pelliccio 9:30 AM People of the Parish

11:30 AM Helen Sarkowicz, Cecelia Sullivan,

Victor Calabrese, Mary Czub, Walter & Helen Tafuri, Phyllis Waldhos

Scripture Readings for April 29, 2018



+ Acts of the Apostles 9:26-31

Paul Malley

Eric Schwarz

- + 1 John 3:18-24
- + John 15:1-8

<u> Banns of Marriage - Third Time</u>



Christine Kessler & Jacob Kraniak Joanna Smith & Christopher Foulkes Jaime Lanzarone & Tyler Ostling

A Golden Moment

by Father Michael

Last Sunday afternoon was a beautiful parish celebration. Our various music ministries combined to offer an afternoon concert. The music was uplifting and inspiring. The energy of the event was full of life and hope. It was a moment of grace for those who were there. I am most grateful to all those who are part of our music ministry and for all those who helped with the concert. In particular, our Music Director, Brian Reich, deserves a pat on his back. Brian not only brings his gifts and abilities as a musician, but he brings his love and spirituality to what he does. We are blessed to have him here at Holy Cross. Many thanks to one and all.

Our music ministries have been working on a little project over the past few weeks. They have been making a recording which will be available on CD or digital download. Please look for details in the bulletin if you are interested in having this recording in your musical collection.

This weekend we welcome Fr. Lukasz Drozak to Holy Cross. He will be preaching at all the Masses on behalf of the missions. There will be a second collection. Thank you for you generosity in supporting the important work of missionaries throughout the world.

I am away this weekend. One of the students I had at St. John the Baptist High School asked me to officiate at his wedding. The date of his wedding and the scheduling of our Mission Sunday coincided so that I was free to do this. He now lives outside of Pittsburgh so that this nuptial celebration involves a little road trip for me. One of the many gifts of priesthood is to be able to remain connected to good folks who I have met in my various assignments. I was honored that he asked me and am delighted that circumstances allow me to be there.

These past few weeks I have been "making up" many home visits and class Masses in our Religious Education program. Normally these events are finished by mid-March, but I don't know if you noticed or not that we had a few storms this winter, which led to many cancellations. Our extended winter has had its impact in different ways. I am sure there are many yards that still need to be cleaned up from our numerous storms, and the weather just has not been conducive for outside work. We all keep saying it, but spring will arrive sooner or later.

Our basket raffle fundraiser continues through next weekend. We will pick the lucky winners after the 11:30 Mass on April 29. Thank you to our many parish ministries that created and paid for each basket. And, thank you to all who take chances on winning these baskets.

BASKET RAFFLES

The wait is over! The Basket Raffle Fundraiser is taking place the weekends of **April 21st-22nd and 28th-29th**.

Following the 11:30 Mass on April 29th, the lucky winners of the baskets will be drawn. Wine and cheese will be served. Thank you in advance for your generosity in supporting our Parish Fundraiser.

Fundraising Committee

ALTAR SERVER TRAINING

Are you in fourth grade (or above) and interested in becoming an Altar Server?



Girls and boys interested in serving are invited to come to trainings and find out all that is involved in being an Altar Server. At the end of the three training sessions, you will be able to assist at Mass as an Altar Server. Training will be held from 4:30 to 5:30PM on three consecutive Monday afternoons on the following dates: May 7th, 14th and 21st.

30TH ANNIVERSARY DANCE!

TEL SEV

Holy Cross Dinner Dance!

SAVE THE DATE! The Parish of the Holy Cross is celebrating its 30th Anniversary with a Dinner Dance!

When: Friday, October 19, 2018

Where: The Meadow Club, 1147 Route 112, Port Jefferson Station

Time: 7 - 11 PM

Tickets will be on sale beginning the weekend of May 19 & 20 after all the Masses. Plan to be with us as we celebrate this important milestone in the life of our parish!

30TH ANNIVERSARY PICNIC!

Holy Cross Parish Picnic

Fun!

Save the Date!!!

Sunday, June 10th 1PM - 5PM

Music!

Food!

at the Nesconset Gazebo on Smithtown Boulevard (right after the 11:30 Mass at HC) Games!

Join us for a fun day of food, music and kids' activities! There will be fun for all ages! Free for all parishioners and their families!

Remember the fun we had at the 25th?!!!







A thousand people were there!

I/We will attend the 30th Anniversary Parish Picnic on June 10th!

Family Name _____

of Adults _____ # of Children ____

Please drop in the Collection Basket or at the Parish Office.



30TH ANNIVERSARY PICNIC HELP NEEDED!

 Do you have a pick-up truck or van? Can you help transport equipment to or from the picnic on Sunday, June 10, either from 7 to 11AM or 5 to 8PM? Helpers and lifters will be provided.





- Are you a nurse? Or, are you an EMT? Are you willing to sit at a First Aid Station for one hour during the picnic? Contact Linda Spahr at 631-252-0919 or spahrlin@optonline.net
- Do you or someone you know own a business? Would you like to be a sponsor for the 30th Anniversary Picnic? Contact Kim Loh Bodor at 516-996-2297 or akjlb23@optonline.net



• Do you have any photos or memorabilia of events that took place at Holy Cross in the past 5 years? If so, contact Kim at the number or email above.

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL

Please mark your calendars for this year's shipwrecked Vacation Bible School at Holy Cross which will be held from Monday, July 9, through Friday, July 13, from 10 am to 1pm.

Registration forms for campers can be found on page 8 of the bulletin or on our web page, www.pothc.org. This is for **campers** only, specifically children who are entering grades K through 5 in the fall of 2018. Please fill out the form and mail in your registration, or stop by the Religious Education office to register.

Inquiries regarding this popular, exciting, summer program can be made at 265-2200 ext. 19.



** Sign-up registration for helpers and counselors will be held on Wednesday, May 23rd, from 5 to 6PM and 7 to 8 PM. YOU NEED TO ATTEND ONLY ONE of these meetings to register as a helper or counselor. This meeting is for volunteers entering 6th grade in the fall to adult.**

The Rescue Team

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION

Welcome to Holy Cross Religious Education

The Religious Education Office is planning ahead to the 2018-2019 Formation Year. We need your help so that we can adequately plan to meet the needs of our parish. If you have a child entering **First Grade in September you need to register.** If you have recently moved to our parish you need to register in the parish. Our program is "home based." Classes do not take place at the Church; rather they are held in the homes of our Catechists. Because of this, there are geographical limits on who we are able to accommodate. Please contact our office for more specific information.

- First time registration needs to be done in person at our office.
- Registration needs to be completed by June 15, 2018.
- Office Hours: Monday Friday 9:00-12:00 & 1:00-4:00
- If your child was not baptized at Holy Cross you need to bring a copy of your child's Baptism Certificate.
- For those who are already part of our program, you need to re-register for the upcoming year. Materials will be sent to your home by the end of April and they may be returned by mail. Please note the deadline of June 15, 2018.

A detailed outline of our program is available on-line or at our office. But, there are a few important details to be noted.

- Children must successfully complete each grade level to proceed to the next.
- The Sacraments of Reconciliation, Eucharist, and Confirmation require a minimum of two years of preparation.

Most importantly, we need to work together. Faithful attendance at classes and parent workshops is essential. As comprehensive and informative as our program is, this is only one part of your child's faith formation. The greatest thing you can do to nurture your faith and the faith of your child is to regularly be part of our Sunday Eucharist.

The Catechism of the Church states that parents have the first responsibility for the education of their children. We are privileged to work with you in this task. We thank you for your cooperation in allowing us to be part of your lives. We look forward to a fruitful year where everyone, young and old, continues to grow in understanding the gift of our faith.



The Parish of the Holy Cross VBS Registration Form



July 9-13, 2018

10AM-1PM

Please print clearly / one per child

Child's Name:	Age	e: Da	te of birth:
Street address:			
City:	Zip:	Grade ente	ring Sept. 2018
Home phone:	ε	e-mail:	
Parish if not Holy Cross:			
Mother/guardian emergency	contact # / cell #		
Father/guardian emergency	contact # / cell # _		
Important: Allergies or ot (if "yes" please fill out "A **** Under No circums Fees: \$60.00 for 1 camper	Illergy Action Plastances may	n" form at time outside foo	of registration.)
\$100.00 for 2 campers \$140.00 for 3 or more campers	Campers	•	n same crew OR group. Jether if requested.
Photography release: I he	, ,		•
(must circle one and sign)	•	graphed during t	the week at VBS.
For Parish use only: Payments Made: Date:	Amount:	□ Cash	☐ Check #

YOUTH MINISTRY

Hello everyone! Are you in high school? Do you want to make new friends as you play fun games and activities? Do you want to build more of an understanding about yourself and your faith? If you answered "Yes!" to any one of those questions, then you MUST check out the Holy Cross Youth Group! You will be glad you did!

If you made your Confirmation, then come with a friend and check out the wonderful opportunities the Youth Group has for you! We would love to see you! The Holy Cross Youth Group is the perfect opportunity for you to continue to grow in your faith and build relationships with others in the parish. Here are our upcoming youth events and happenings! Take a look:

 This weekend, on April 22nd: The Youth Group will be having a Youth Night, from 6 to 8PM. Our event will take place in the Atrium. All teens are welcome. See you all there!



• The following weekend, April 27th - 29th: The Youth Group is having their Youth Spring Retreat! We will be spending a wonderful retreat weekend at the Sisters of Mercy Villa in Watermill, NY! More details about our retreat weekend can be found in this week's bulletin. :-)

So, if you are thinking about coming to the church to see what we are all about... do it! You will not regret it. Come with a friend or family member, and join us as we continue to grow in the endless love of Christ.

If you have any questions or concerns, or if you are thinking about joining us and you would like more information, then please do not hesitate to contact Sal Finocchiaro, Coordinator of Youth Ministries, at <a href="https://doi.org/10.2016/nc.10.2016/nc

YOUTH MINISTRY

606060606060606060606060606060

Calling all teenagers! Please join us on the Youth Group Spring Retreat for an exciting experience as we explore our personal faith_with activities and friends!



Who? Any teenager who made their Confirmation (Grade 9 – 12)

Where? Sisters of Mercy Villa: 325 Rose Hill Road Water Mill, NY When? The retreat will be held on the weekend of April 27 - 29!

If you are interested or have any questions, please contact our Coordinator of Youth Ministries, Sal Finocchiaro.

> Please call the parish or e- mail him at: HCYouthGroup15@gmail.com

A MESSAGE FROM FR. MICHAEL

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@

If you are a business owner or are able to donate supplies that would be needed for the Parish Picnic or Parish Dinner Dance, we would love to hear from you. We are also looking for sponsorships to offset some of the expenses for these celebrations. Please call the Parish Office if you can help. Thank you!

30TH ANNIVERSARY CONCERT

We had a wonderful time last Sunday at our Parish Concert to celebrate Holy Cross' 30th Anniversary. The music was outstanding, and we thank Brian Reich, our Music Ministers, our Choir and the Core Band for sharing with us their musical talents! Here are some pictures from the great event!





on Long Island and Beyond

Hands of Christ's Mercy



"I knew something was wrong as soon as I saw him..."

For Long Island's homebound seniors, **Meals-on-Wheels** is a lifesaver. Every weekday, the program delivers hot, nutritious meals to seniors in Nassau and Suffolk counties. Meals-on-Wheels case managers also assist these seniors in accessing other services they might need.

"I knew something was wrong as soon as I saw him," explains Steve, a driver for Catholic Charities' Meals-on-Wheels. Steve had been delivering meals to Ed for several years and upon arriving that fateful day, immediately observed that he seemed disoriented.

Steve knew Ed was diabetic, so he checked his blood sugar and saw that it was low. He poured him some orange juice but sensed there was something more serious going on. "I kept asking him to let me call 911 but he resisted. I couldn't accept that so I just casually stuck around, making my case. He finally admitted that he didn't have anyone to care for his dog if he was hospitalized, so I promised I would, and that's when he gave me the green light to call."

It was a good thing, too. At the hospital Ed was diagnosed with a serious blood infection that kept him there for nearly four months. In the meantime, Steve cared for the dog until Ed's sister arrived from out of town.

Your gifts to the Catholic Ministries Appeal support so many programs that help us to serve our seniors and others who come to us for help each day.

Please consider donating to the Appeal and making a difference in the lives of others.

To donate, please make checks payable Catholic Ministries Appeal	to:	· _		
Parish Parish of the Holy Cross—176		Pledge:	\$	
Name		Down paym	nent: \$	
Address				
City, State, Zip:			 	
Phone:	_ Signature:			Date:

COMMUNITY NEWS

Saint Anthony's High School

275 Wolf Hill Road South Huntington, NY 11747

You are cordially invited to the upcoming Spring Concert of Choral and Instrumental Music to be held on Friday, April 27th, and Saturday, April 28th, in the auditorium of Saint Anthony's High School at 7PM. Donation is \$10. Come for an enjoyable evening!

Hope Academy at Little Portion Friary

48 Old Post Road Mt. Sinai, NY 11766

You are invited to an Outdoor Labyrinth Walk and Potluck Dinner at Hope Academy at Little Portion Friary on Wednesday, May 2nd, from 6:30 to 8:30PM. Bring a pre-made main course or dessert and enjoy a friendly dinner and fellowship. Cost: a free will donation. To register, call **631-473-0553** or email **littleportionfriary@gmail.com**



Come to the 2nd Annual Interfaith Festival of Hope & Healing at Hope Academy at Little Portion Friary on Saturday, May 12th, from 1:00 to 7:00PM. This free event will be held rain or shine, indoor/outdoor. Share a spirit filled day of hope, healing, creativity, music and fellowship to support our neighbors, friends and family who struggle with the disease of addiction, mental health, are in recovery or who have lost a loved one. Activities will include Tai Chi * Yoga * Reiki * Meditation * Prayer * Zen Art * Labyrinth Walks * Drum Circle * Oneness Blessings * Lawn Games * Live Music. Please register by going to **WWW.IFFHH2.EZREGISTER.COM** Parking at Rose Caracappa Sr. Ctr., 739 NY-25A, Mt. Sinai, NY 11766, and shuttle buses will be provided. For more information contact Claudia at **cldfriszell@gmail.com** or Hope Academy at **631-473-0553**.

Good Shepherd Hospice Inpatient Center

200 Belle Terre Road, Port Jefferson, NY

Come to a Spring Workshop at the Good Shepherd Hospice Inpatient Center on Thursday, May 24th, from 7:00 to 8:30PM. We will honor our parents and loved ones with particular focus on coping through Mother's and Father's Day. This workshop is appropriate for anyone who is grieving a loss. Registration required. Please call Diane McNamara, LCSW-R at 631-828-7636.

CASH CALENDAR



Parish of the Holy Cross April 2018



					APPRICATION OF THE PROPERTY OF		TOWN SERVICE TO THE TOWN THE T
1	Sun \$500	Moi 2 \$50	n Tue 3 \$50	Wed 4 \$50	Thu 5 \$50	6 \$50	Sat 7 \$50
8	\$50	9 \$50	10	\$50	\$50	\$50	14
15	\$50	16 \$50	17	18	19 \$50	20 \$50	\$50
22	\$50	\$50	\$50	25 \$50	26 \$50	27 \$50	\$50
29	\$50	30 \$50	\$10 Per Chanc 30 Chances to \$50 Per Day \$500 Sunday	o Win			

Cash Calendar, APRIL 2018	Cash Calendar, APRIL 2018
NAME	NAME
ADDRESS	ADDRESS
TOWN	
PHONE	
Cash Calendar, APRIL 2018	Cash Calendar, APRIL 2018
NAME	NAME
ADDRESS	ADDRESS
TOWN	
PHONE	
Cash Calendar, APRIL 2018	Cash Calendar, APRIL 2018
NAME	NAME
ADDRESS	
TOWN	
PHONE	PHONE

MEETINGS THIS WEEK

Saturday, April 21st 8 AM - 12 PM • VEGETABLE GARDEN CLEAN-UP Vegetable Grdn.

• EAGLE SCOUT CAR WASH 10AM-2PM HC Parking Lot

• BASKET RAFFLE SALES 5PM Atrium

Sunday, April 22nd All Masses • BASKET RAFFLE SALES Atrium

• BAPTISMS 1PM Worship Area

• YOUTH NIGHT 6-8PM Atrium

Monday, April 23rd 5:00 PM • SPECIAL NEEDS CLASSES Atrium

• MASS WALK-THRU 5:30PM Chapel

• CONFIRMATION PRAYER SERVICE 7PM Worship Area

Tuesday, April 24th 10:00 AM • IN STITCHES Fr. Joe Room

• ALPHA 6:30PM Atrium

• K OF C OFFICERS' MEETING 7:15PM Fr. Joe Room

Wednesday, April 25th 7:00 PM

• CONFIRMATION PRAYER SERVICE Worship Area

Thursday, April 26th 11:00 AM • MOMS' GROUP Sacristy • MASS WALK-THRU

4PM Chapel

• ADULT CONFIRMATION CLASS 7PM Conference Rm.

Saturday, April 28th 10:00 AM • WOMEN'S ENRICHMENT Fr. Joe Room

• BASKET RAFFLE SALES 5PM Atrium

Sunday, April 29th All Masses

• BASKET RAFFLE SALES Atrium • PRAY THE ROSARY 10:30AM Chapel • WINE & CHEESE PARTY 12:30PM Atrium

(The winners of the Basket Raffles will be chosen!)

MOTHER'S DAY REMEMBRANCES

Mother's Day Mass Remembrance envelopes may be placed in the collection basket. Names of loved ones will appear in the bulletin on Mother's Day.

RELIGIOUS FREEDOM



University Warns Against "Christian Privilege"

www.cffor.org

George Washington University in Washington, D.C. is holding a training seminar to teach the perils of "Christian privilege." The seminar will address "how Christians have an easier life than non-Christians and have built-in advantages over non-Christians" and it will also touch on "white privilege."

However, the many Christians who have been mocked, ostracized or sued - or lost jobs, businesses or military rank for following their Christian beliefs and conscience, could challenge the premise of this training seminar. Prejudice against Christians has substantially increased in the U.S.

Montana's Supreme Court is currently hearing a case to deny tax credits to people who donate to religious schools.

And, around the world:

*German Chancellor Angela Merkel: "Christianity is the most persecuted religion in the world."

*UK researcher, Rupert Short, says "Christians are targeted more than any other body of believers. 200 million Christians are being harassed or actively oppressed for their beliefs."

*The Scottish Parliament is demanding more be done to protect Catholics who bear the brunt of religiously motivated hate crimes. Scottish Catholics comprise 15% of the population yet suffer 57% of hate crimes. *In the Middle East, the birthplace of Christianity, Christians are escaping or being killed, tortured, or enslaved. For example, in 1990, Iraq had 1.2 million Christians and now there are fewer than 200,000.

Family Funeral Homes, Inc.

Peter G. Moloney · Francis D. Moloney, Jr.

"Caring that Counts"

www.moloneyfh.com

LAKE RONKONKOMA

132 Ronkonkoma Avenue (631) 588-1515

CENTRAL ISLIP

130 Carleton Avenue (631) 234-6000

HAUPPAUGE

840 Wheeler Road (Rte. 111) (631) 361-7500

BOHEMIA

1320 Lakeland Avenue (631) 589-1500

HOLBROOK

825 Main Street (631) 981-7500

PORT JEFFERSON STATION

Parishioner

523 Route 112 (631) 473-3800

Story Book Homes Inc.

Custom Homes • Apartments

Developers •Planned Communities

Al Hornberger BUS, OFFICE

SCAH THIS

LYON TREE SERVICE

All Phases of Tree Work Safe & Dependable Service Highly Skilled Professional Staff 30 Years of Experience Expert Pruning • Expert Removal Diagnostics • Fertilization • Spray Applications By Certified Arborist Free Woodchips Delivered www.lyontree.com

Lic/Ins 26784 HI 737-6347



Susan A. Lampach, CBR

Lic Real Estate Sales person (631) 240-1226 Direct (631) 806-8579 Mobile www.susanlampach.realtor

COLDWELL BANKERE

RESIDENTIAL BROKERAGE

Fireside Catholic Heritage Edition Bible

The Catholic Heritage Edition in the New American Bible Revised Edition translation is the ideal Catholic Family

Features: Our Catholic Family, Family Record section and Burgundy padded cover with gold-gilded page edges.



265-6131

ELECTRIC

1 (631) 487-0939 1 (516) 417-8403 Lenny Mannino



246 Smithtown Boulevard Nesconset TOWERS FLOWERS

flowersbytowers.com 979-8848 (888) 65TOWERS

Little Vincent's OTHER LOCATION
INUNTRIGITOR L.L. Since 1972

QUALIFIED CUSTOM FRAMING Inc.

Building Your Dreams Since 1996 All Home Improvements Dormers/Roofing/Siding Additions/Basements Sr. Citizen Discounts New Consumer Discounts

Up to 10% (631) 585-2914 Bill Schmoger, Parishioner

Page & Company

Jeweleus The Source for All Your Jewelry Needs" 2194 Route 347 Stony Brook 631.444.5600 Only \$69.99 post paid

C/O The Church Bulletin, Inc.
200 Dale Street • W. Babylon, NY 11704
Enclosed please find check/money order for \$ to cover the cost of (quantity) copies of the Fireside Family Bible, to be shipped post to cover the cost of

General Dentistry • Orthodontics • Periodontics Endodontics • Implant Dentistry

470 Patch Holbrik Rd, Holbrik 971 Broadway Ase., Holbrook 631-589-8485 631-589-8451

631-382-8585

paid to Name Address

City

oach. REALTORS



State

Maureen Raia Lie. Broker Associate Direct: 631.979.2926 Cell: 631.484.3555 Email:mraia @coachreators.com

631-732-8338

631-438-3255

Zip

10 %

AMES FUNERAL HOME, INC. 829 Middle Country Rd (Jericho Tpke) Rts 25 St. James (631) 584-720

Kenneth J. Maher, Owner, Lic. Manager & Director

Kerry J. Maher, Lie Director

Kenneth J. Maher, Jr., Lic., Director SACHEM DENTAL GROUP

469 Hawkins Ave., Lk. Ronk,

38 Oak St. Patch.

ASSISTED LIVING

2995 Middle Country Rd

Where Every Day (631) 676.7580

Means More"

THE BRISTAL AT LAKE GROVE

Lake Grove, NY 11755

THEBRISTAL.COM 🚹 💟 🔚 🛅 😰 💱

EIGHBORHO ELECTRIC 1(631) 487-0939 1 (516) 417-8403 enny Monnino

Phone/Fax (631) 580-7500 **PLUMBING** & HEATING

24 Hr. Emergency Service

70 Patch Holbric Rd. Holbric

110 Smithtn Blvd., Nescon.

Senior Discount 10% 315 Smithtown Blvd. Nesconset

Parishioner

(631) 265-3577 ACADEMY FENCE COMPANY 660 JERICHO TPKE ST. JAMES

At HOME and AWAY! Real Time GPS Tracking Fall Detection SOS Emergency Button 24 Hour Monitoring **OINTHEUSA**



11 Church St., Lake Ronkonkoma, NY 11779 Honest Reliable Service Hrs. 8AM-5:30PM Sat. 8AM-12PM

J & S Used Auto Sales, Inc. Dave Izzo - Owner Phone (631) 981-4500 NY 11779

ranch Funeral F

Miller Place 551 Route 25A (631) 744-9700 BranchFH.com **FUNERALS & CREMATIONS**

Trust. Quality. Affordability.

Owned by the Vigliante Family - Henry Vigliante • John Vigliante • Paul Vigliante TRUSTED CREMATION WITH CARE™ PROVIDER

Smithtown 190 East Main Street (631) 724-9500 info@BranchFH.com